
 



 



 
March 2025 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ at Faith Lutheran Church, 
What are you giving up for Lent? Every year, as we approach this 

liturgical season, it is the practice of many to relinquish a food or activity for 40 
days. Most commonly, Christians give up sugary foods such as chocolate. Others 
delete social media apps, eliminating the time-wasting temptation to doom scroll 
through Facebook or X. Still others choose to take up a dense Bible-reading 
schedule or establish a new prayer routine. They’re all practices many Christians 
take up during Lent. But have you ever thought about why you do them?  

All these exercises serve the purpose of teaching repentance. After all, 
Lent is a penitential season during which we intensify our focus on repentance, 
on sorrow over sin, and on grief over the damage our transgressions have caused. 
As we anticipate Jesus’ sacrificial death on Good Friday, we remind ourselves 
that our own wickedness is the reason He had to go to the cross. By giving up 
small treasures or taking up godly habits, we are led to recognize the weakness 
of our sinful nature while looking to Christ Jesus for the forgiveness of our sins.  

Many of these repentant actions appear in the Bible. God’s Word has 
plenty to say about fasting, prayer, and giving to the poor. The Scriptures reveal 
that there’s catechetical value in taking up these practices. They aren’t 
meaningless customs but rather fruitful habits which help us conform our bodies 
to the biblical truths we already believe in our hearts and confess with our lips.  

There are three primary ways penitential practices teach us about 
repentance. First, they show us the reality of sin. As we attempt to restrain our 
desires, we feel the influence of sin over us. Do we fear, love, and trust in God 
above all things, or do we find our ultimate security in the satisfaction of our 
appetites? It is not as if the enjoyment of God’s gifts is inherently sinful. But 
when we fast, we are forced to tell our belly, “I will not obey your cravings. You 
are not God!” As we struggle against our fundamental desires, our idols are 
exposed before our eyes, and we are reminded of the death our deeds deserve.  

Second, external acts of repentance train us to place our full reliance in 
Christ Jesus. When we fast and pray, we condition ourselves to live out the truth 
that man does not live by bread alone. While suffering, we learn to cast our trust 
in the redemptive work of Christ Jesus above all things, knowing that our powers 
are unable to earn salvation for us. Only the blood of Christ can satisfy the wrath 
of God and restore us to new life.   

Lastly, bodily preparation during Lent can help us lend our members to 
good works. Having recognized the idols of our hearts, acts of self-discipline can 
train us to resist possible temptations that may befall us in the future. Not only 
that, but we can use these practices to show love to our neighbor. The money we 
save from not splurging on our wants can be given to the poor and needy, as we 
display the love and mercy Christ Jesus has shown to us in His atoning death on 
the cross.  

This Lent, follow along as we explore penitential practices in the Bible. 
We will examine them, ponder what the Scriptures say about them, and consider 
implementing them in Christian freedom. Above all, we will learn to see how 
each practice inclines our focus, both body and soul, to repentance and faith in 
our crucified Lord.  
 
Vicar William Ebel 



 

2025 LENTEN SCHEDULE 
 

Ash Wednesday (Services at 4 & 6:30 pm) 
*Holy Communion* 

Mar.5  Ash Wednesday 4:00 pm & 6:30 pm  
(Meal at 5:00 pm hosted by Elders, Ushers, & Trustees)  
 

Midweek Services (Wednesdays at 4 & 6:30 pm) 
 Services follow Evening Prayer (LSB pg. 243) 

*Midweek Meals will be served from 5:00 pm—6:00 pm* 
 

March 12 Midweek Service 
           (Meal hosted by Youth & Board of Education) 
 
March 19 Midweek Service 
          (Meal hosted by Adult Handbells & Choir) 
 
March 26 Midweek Service 
         (Meal hosted by Altar Guild) 
 
April 2  Midweek Service 
          (Meal hosted by Evangelism & Fellowship) 
 
April 9  Midweek Service 
        (Meal hosted by Church Council) 

Holy Week 
Sun.  4/13 Palm Sunday 8:00 & 10:30 am 
    (6:30 pm Monday) 
Thur. 4/17 Maundy Thursday 6:30 pm 
        (1st Communion ) 
Fri.  4/18 Tre Ore Service 12:00 - 3:00 pm  
              (7 small services all approx. 25 min. long) 
   Tenebrae Service 6:30 pm 
Sat.  4/19 Easter Vigil 8:00 pm 
Sun.  4/20 Easter Sunday 8:00 & 10:30 am 
                       (Adult Choir sings at 8 &  
            Childrens’ Choirs sing at 10:30) 

                 (Easter Breakfast will be served from  
  9:00-10:30 am) 

Mon.  4/21 No Monday Evening Service  
 
 

Catechism & Youth During Lent 
*Students are expected to attend midweek services* 
CLASS  begins at 5:15 pm on Wednesdays  
High School Youth will be from 7:30 pm—8:30 pm 
Teen Handbells after the 6:30 service (approx. 7:15-7:45 pm) 

Lent is a season in the church year that is  
characterized by an intensified focus on repentance. 

True repentance begins and ends with the work of God's 
Word on the heart, as He crushes sinners  

with the Law so that he can restore them with the  
Gospel of Christ Jesus. However, repentance also  

manifests itself in outward practices.  
This Lent, we will take a look at such practices  

as they appear in the Bible, examining what they teach 
about our sin as well as our need for a Savior.  



 



 

Men’s Bible Study 
Tuesdays at 6:00 am in the Lounge 

Tuesday mornings starting promptly at 6 am and 

ending at 7 am in the Lounge. Coffee and light  

breakfast will be provided.  

The Feast Bible Study  
1st Tues. of the Month | 6:30 pm in the Lounge 

Join together with other young adult members of the  

congregation for Bible Study, devotions, fellowship, 

and food. 

This bible study/discussion is lead by Director of Chris-

tian Education, Alex Wright and is held in the Lounge.  

Tuesday Morning Bible Study 
Tuesdays at 9:30 am in the Lounge 

Come to the Lounge on Tuesday Mornings for a  

 discussion led Bible Study learning more about God’s 

Word and daily life. Pastor Errer is currently leading 

the Bible Study  on the book of Proverbs 

Morning Prayer 
Tuesdays at 9:00 am in the Sanctuary 

Morning Prayer is in the Sanctuary on  

Tuesday Mornings at 9 am. All are welcome. 

Christian Growth Adult Bible Study 
Sundays at 9:15 am in the Fellowship Hall 

Christian Growth Hour has lessons for all age groups. 

Our Adult Bible Study dives deeper and aligns with the 

lessons that the children are learning at Sunday School. 

This encourages conversation within the household to 

discuss what was learned on Sunday. *High Schoolers are 

encouraged to attend this Bible Study 

The Christian Faith Class 
Sundays at 9:15 am in the Lounge (March 9-April 13) 

A new class will begin Sunday, March 9. This six-week class will 

be held in the lounge, between services on Sundays covering the 

Six Chief Parts of the Christian faith. This will be a great re-

fresher on our Christian confession and will also serve as a new 

member class for those interested in joining the congregation. 

Please contact the church office if you have any questions at 920-

435-5524.  



 Women’s Bible Study (Not Meeting during Lent) 
Wednesdays at 6:30 pm  

 

T.A.L.K. Bible Study 
Podcast launched on Thursdays 
Available on our website, Spotify, and other podcast programs 

Each week on Thursdays, a podcast featuring our Director of 

Parish Music Paul Heiser and the preacher for the upcoming 

Sunday will give a little more background on the theological 

and liturgical aspects of the next worship service. They will 

also discuss one of the hymns for the upcoming service as well. 

 



  

 

 

 

     Due to the generous gifts given to the Faith Lutheran Church Legacy  

Endowment Fund in the last couple of years, our congregation is blessed to 

have a healthy and active endowment. According to our constitution, and the 

intent of the endowment, the funds it provides are designated for  

non-budgeted expenditures in our congregation. This means its current intent 

is to supplement the mission and ministry of our congregation by providing 

resources to support the day-to-day work of Faith Lutheran Church. Each 

year, the Church Council and the Voters’ Body authorize a 5% withdrawal 

from the total value of the endowment on January 1 of that year. This year, 

that amount was $100,825.04- what an incredible gift to our congregation. 

A portion of these funds, through the Jerry Delahaut is designated for  

scholarships to students attending NEW Lutheran High School and is divided 

among the students who are not eligible for the Wisconsin Parent Choice  

program. A different portion of the funds has been designated to be used for 

music and for scholarships to families attending one of the schools in the  

Lutheran School Association. The remaining amount is undesignated and the 

Endowment Committee receives proposals about how to use those funds each 

year. 

     So far this year, the committee has approved scholarships for children from 

1st through 12th grade attending Camp Luther. Families are asked to pay a 

$100 deposit, and the Faith Lutheran Legacy Endowment Fund will pay the 

remaining amount. On April 5, Faith will be hosting Rev. Joel Shaltanis of 

Lord of Life Lutheran Church in Plano, Texas, to present on the topic “Drafted 

to be Lutheran.” This educational event will include lunch for participants. 

This, too, is an opportunity made available by the endowment. 

     As the year continues, the committee will continue to receive proposals for 

the remaining funds. It is also working with sub-committees to define areas of 

long-term planning and needs to make sure that it continues to be a good 

steward of what has been entrusted to our congregation’s care. The Faith  

Lutheran Church Legacy Endowment Fund is a great blessing and we give 

thanks to the generosity of those who continue to support its growth. 

If you would like to participate in the continued growth of the fund, you can 

give through the regular offering by designating the gift to the endowment or 

a specific fund within the endowment. You can also list the endowment in 

your estate plan or your Required Minimum Distributions. If you would like 

more information, please speak to either Pastor or Rod Goldhahn. 



 



 Sun Mon Tue 

   

2        
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
 

3 
 

Service 6:30 pm 
 
 
 

4                           
Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Matins 9:00 am 
Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 

Banner Group 10:45 am 
Handbells 5:45 pm 

The Feast Bible Study 6:30 pm 
Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

9   Daylight Saving Times Begins 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 
*Christian Faith Class 9:15 am 

Service 10:30 am 
 

10 

Service 6:30 pm 
 

11 
 Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Matins 9:00 am 
Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 

Banner Group 10:45 am 
Blood Drive 12:30-5:30 pm 

Handbells 5:45 pm 
All Boards’ Mtg 6:30 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

16 
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 
*Christian Faith Class 9:15 am  

Service 10:30 am 
Chili Cookoff/Dessert Bakeoff 

11:45 am 
 

17 

 
 

Service 6:30 pm 

18        
 Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Matins 9:00 am 
Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 

Banner Group 10:45 am 
Handbells 5:45 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

23    
Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 
*Christian Faith Class 9:15 am  

Service 10:30 am 
 

24 
The Faithful’s Lunch  

11:30 am 
 

Service 6:30 pm 

25 
 Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Matins 9:00 am 
Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 

Banner Group 10:45 am 
Handbells 5:45 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

30  Dollar $unday (St. John’s) 

Service *Livestreamed* 8:00 am 
Christian Growth Hour 9:15 am 
*Christian Faith Class 9:15 am  

Service 10:30 am 

31 

Service 6:30 pm 

4/1 
Men’s Bible Study 6:00 am 

Matins 9:00 am 
Tuesday Bible Study 9:30 am 

Banner Group 10:45 am 
Handbells 5:45 pm 

Adult Choir 6:45 pm 

FCP, Trinity, & NEWLHS Spring Break 



 Wed Thu Fri Sat 

2/26 
Catechism Classes 5:30 pm 

Women’s Bible Study 6:30 pm 
Jr. High Youth 6:30 pm 
Youth Handbells 7 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

2/27 
T.A.L.K. Podcast 

2/28 
FCP—

Grandparents’ Day 
Volleyball at 

Calvary 
 

1  

 

5        ASH WEDNESDAY 
Service 4:00 pm 

Lenten Meal 5:00 pm 
Catechism Classes 5:15 pm 

Service 6:30 pm 
High School Youth 7:30 pm 

 
 

6 
T.A.L.K. Podcast 

Prayer Shawl 
Ministry 12:00 pm 

 
 
 

7 
 Trinity,-  

No School 
 
 
 

Volleyball at 
Calvary 

8 
 

12 
Service 4:00 pm 

Lenten Meal 5:00 pm 
Catechism Classes 5:15 pm 

Service 6:30 pm 
Teen Handbells7:15 pm 

Book Group 7:15 pm 
High School Youth 7:30 pm 

13 
T.A.L.K. Podcast 

 
Daytimers’ Bunko 

2:00 pm 
 
 

14 
 

Volleyball at 
Calvary 

 

15 
 

19         
Service 4:00 pm 

Lenten Meal 5:00 pm 
Catechism Classes 5:15 pm 

Service 6:30 pm 
Teen Handbells7:15 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

20  
T.A.L.K. Podcast 

21 
Volleyball at 

Calvary 
(Playoffs) 

22 
 

26 
Service 4:00 pm 

Lenten Meal 5:00 pm 
Catechism Classes 5:15 pm 

Service 6:30 pm 
Teen Handbells7:15 pm 

High School Youth 7:30 pm 

27 
T.A.L.K. Podcast 

28 
Volleyball at 

Calvary 
(Playoffs) 

29 

FCP, Trinity, & NEWLHS Spring Break 

*The Christian Faith 
A new class will begin Sunday, March 9. This six-week class 

will be held in the lounge, between services on Sundays  
covering the Six Chief Parts of the Christian faith. This will be a 
great refresher on our Christian confession and will also serve 

as a new member class for those interested in joining the 
congregation.  



 

We are collecting NEW hygiene and 
cleaning items for local crisis agen-
cies through The Family Radio’s an-
nual “Help for the Homeless” hygiene 
drive, Feb.23-March 16. Please place 
your donations in the Help for the 

Homeless collection box by March 3. Supplying these items to 
local shelters will help them direct their limited funds to providing 
qualified staff, counseling, food, and shelter to those they serve. 
Most urgently needed items are laundry soap, kitchen size trash 
bags (shelters go thru LOTS of these), shampoo, cleaning sup-
plies, diapers, toilet tissue, and feminine care. Your donations 
will remain in this community.  Note: Food Share (formerly 
Food Stamps) does not cover the cost of non-food items such as 
soap and diapers. Thank you!  

If you would like to come support our two Volleyball Teams, our 

games are played at Calvary Lutheran Church on Ridge Road 

on Friday nights. Let’s Go Fireballs! 

LAST CALL! There are only a few spots 
available for this summer’s Higher 
Things Conference! This is open to any-
one in the congregation (those 10 and 
under need a parent chaperone) Talk to 
DCE Alex Wright for more info. 



 



 



 

     Lenten Season is officially upon us, which means that Easter 

will soon be here as well!  

     FCP is also selling Seroogy’s coffee through March 20. Or-

ders will be in before Easter, so these will make great basket 

ideas, friend, family, or teacher gifts, or just to treat yourself! 

Look in the preschool hallway if you would like to order some 

aromatic, smooth Seroogy’s coffee.  

     With Spring is around the Corner, that means that the 2024-

2025 school year is quickly coming to a close.  While time is go-

ing fast, we sure are making the most of our classroom fun and 

adventures. 

     March is going to be a busy and exciting month in our 

classroom! We'll be exploring all things spring, rainbows, and  

Dr. Seuss with art projects, stories, and songs. We will also be 

learning more about Jesus and his amazing miracles which will 

lead up to the ultimate sign of love...Jesus dying on the cross 

to save us! What a true blessing it is to be able to share love in 

all these different ways in our classroom...Praise be to God!   

     Enrollment is also open now for the 2025-2026 School Year!  

We would love for you to join us! If you are looking for a Christ-

centered, play based, and smaller class size preschool pro-

gram, please reach out to faithpreschoolgb@gmail.com or 

call (920) 965-0795 for more information or schedule a tour.  As 

a reminder Faith Lutheran Church members receive a 10% tui-

tion discount, and financial aid is available for those that qual-

ify.  
God’s blessings! 

Ellen Petrie- Director/Teacher   

Andrea Schad -Teacher 

Angela Stiles- Aide 

 

 

 Upcoming Dates for FCP: 

• March 24-28—No School—Spring Break 

mailto:faithpreschoolgb@gmail.com


 

Upcoming Dates for Trinity: 
• 3/7—No School  
• 3/15 – Mother/Son Event 
• 3/20—Academic Fair 6-7 pm 

• 3/24-3/28—No School (Spring Break) 

Upcoming Dates for NEWLHS: 
• 3/24-3/28—No School (Spring 

Break) 

Faith’s involvement last Month 
• 14 students from Faith enrolled 
• Pastor Errer led chapel on  2/12 
• Faith Staff and other friends from Faith attended the Trinity Auction on 2/22 

Congratulations to Vashni 
Seitzer who represented 
Faith Lutheran Church in 
NEWLHS’ Chili Challenge 
of the Churches on Friday, 
Feb. 14. She won second 
place! 
 
God’s blessings to the NEWLHS band and 
choir who are going on tour 3/21-3/26 to 
St. Louis. We pray for safe travels and suc-
cessful concerts. 

Faith Christian Preschool (faithpreschoolgb.com),  
Green Bay Trinity Lutheran School (www.greenbaytrinity.org) and  
NEW Lutheran High School (www.newlhs.com) are now accepting  

enrollment applications for the 2025-26 school year.  Trinity and NEWLHS are 
also accepting applications for the WPCP voucher program which would mean 
a free tuition scholarship for those families that qualify.  For more information, 
please contact NEWLSA Director of Admissions and Community Engagement, 

Mrs. Rebecca Hein at heinr@newlhs.com or 920-636-0048. 

http://faithpreschoolgb.com/
http://www.greenbaytrinity.org/
http://www.newlhs.com/
mailto:heinr@newlhs.com


 

Teen Choir joined 
the Adult Choir on 

Sunday, Feb. 2. 
We give thanks  
to God for the  
musical talents 

that He has  
given us! 

 

 

Wednesday night schedule DURING LENT: 
5:15-6:15—Catechism Classes 
6:30-7:15—Lenten Midweek Service 
7:15-7:40—Teen Handbells (open to all Youth)  
7:30-8:30—High School Youth 

On Wednesday, March 12, the Youth, along with the Board of Education 
will be providing the Lenten Meal (Tacos). Be on the lookout for an email 
from dce@flcgb.com to sign up for your contributions to this dinner. 



 

donate your Thrivent choice dollars  
Thrivent members who are eligible 

don’t forget to donate your 2024 Choice 
Dollars before the March 31 cutoff. So 
far, Thrivent Members have allocated 
$3,583 to Faith Lutheran Church for 
2024 Choice Dollars. We appreciate 

those who have taken the time to do-
nate your Choice Dollars to Faith!  

2024 UNIFIED OFFERINGS 

YTD— $82,476.21  

(as of February 20, 2025) 

Give Online 
Online giving is a very simple and  

effective way to support Faith Lutheran 
Church. It is available through our   

website (flcgb.com) and click this button 
on the home page. If you have any  

questions, please email  
donate@flcgb.com  

SCRIP REBATES: 

$936.57  

(as of February 24, 2025) 

 

 
 

1 Bob Olson 
2 Debbie Barber 
3 Jack Boeck 
 Myra Frank 
 Jacquelyn Jordan 
 Enzo Matic 
4 Pamela Heiser 
5 Quinn Barton 
 Terry Krieser 
 Rachel Zimonick 
6 Gary Anderson 
 Jordan Bindas 
8 Mary Veldkamp 
9 Evan Barkow 
 Dave Dahlke 
 Mary DeMoulin 
 Juanita Marweg 
10 Jill Janssen 
11 Kassandre Blaha 
 Riley Dryer 

 
12 Andrew Mansfield 
 Micah Mueller 
 Brandi Nguyen 
 Dale Rudzinski 
 Lisa Zimonick 
13  James Anderson 
  Rick Huebner 
  Wendy Marach 
15  Ian Mayo 
16  Caroline Kaufman 
  Barb Whitford 
17  Emmett Peterson 
  Thomas Stiles 
18  Jennifer Cherney 
  Mark Ebert 
  Oliver Peterson 
  Marilyn Toninato 
19 Connie Krueger 
  Karen Potts 
  Lauren Van Straten 
  Jeff Walch 

 
20 Larry Lufter 
21 Kelley Gossage 
22 Kathy Patzke 
  Henry Uffenbeck 
23Tom Thompson 
  Jackie VanDeHey 
24 Amanda Helpap 
25 Gary Engebose 
  Kamry Lehman 
  Allison Potts 
26 Betty Jenkel 
27 Tim Blasier 
  Carolyn Boeck 
  Caleb Smith 
28 Cassie Bushkie 
30 Kayden Delvaux 
  Robert Drabes 
  Derek Thomson 
31  Quinn Nissen 
  Robert Ruggles 

4 Tom & Marsha Quatsoe 

5 Brent & Jodi Watzka 

16 Bob & Sandy Olson 

21 Don & Elaine Hendricks 

Happy Anniversary! 

mailto:flcgb.donate@gmail.com?subject=online%20giving


 



 



 


